Windsock Village Property Owners

2008 Annual Meeting

June 7, 2008

Beverly Mason, President, called the meeting to order at 9:03am.

The Secretary certified that notice of meeting was given and that a quorum has been established.

A motion passed that the 2007 annual minutes be accepted as printed.

President’s report: Beverly Mason, President, introduced and thanked the Board for serving for the year. She further thanked Don Meader for his years as President and all he has done for the community. Beverly thanked Steve & Paula Moore for the use of their hangar for the meeting. She further thanked Sonja Meader for soliciting and organizing the food for lunch. She thanked Karen, Conner and Morgan MacIver for setting up and cooking the food. New members were asked to introduce themselves.

Treasurers Report: Barbara Clifford reviewed the final 2007-08 expenditures. There was a surplus of $17,052. Tree trimming, legal fees, office admin, reserve account, repair & replacement of drains and summer road maintenance all were under budget. Over budget on winter road maintenance.

Cash on hand: $500 in checking, $19,941 in savings and $462 in the gazebo account. There is $2000 in uncollected assessments on 4 accounts. Bob Pustell was shocked that we were only $2,000 over in winter maintenance. He asked Glenn Mason of Eaglecrest Corp. if that is legitimate figure. Beverly responded that we would review that later. Report accepted.

Old Business: The Ossipee Lake Rd was paved. We sent a letter of appreciation to the Town of Tamworth.

Off Road Vehicles: The Board sent a mailing re: OHRV laws. The problem has seemed to correct itself. The worst offenders have moved away.

Community Directory: Don Meader gave an update on the Community Directory. He reviewed the proposed format and methods of gathering the data to be included. He explained about soliciting local advertising to cover the cost of printing so that there would be no cost to the corporations. Several potential methods of distribution were discussed.

A motion to proceed forward with the directory was passed.

Bob Clark Court case: Bev reviewed a time-line of the case. Most currently: summer of ’07 the case was won. November of ’07 court awarded us fees.

Paving Committee: Nancy Drach reported that she and Dwight Allenson were the committee. She reviewed the history of paving in WV. The results of the survey that was sent to all members: Out of 138 sent out, 75 were returned. 33 were for paving and 42 against. She felt that after this winter and high gas & oil prices people are stretched too thin. She is not giving up, but concluded that now is not a good time. Anyone who would like to join the committee should contact her. Bob Pustell: do you feel we should wait? Nancy: yes; probably a year or two. Bob: interest rates are at a historic low; if we need to borrow, now is the time. Glenn Mori: thanks for the effort put into this. He suggested that we might want to vote on a street-by-street basis in the future. Beverly responded that these are the types of things that the committee will look into. Bob P.: what is the cost of paving vs. dirt roads? Glenn Mason responded that the expenses change from period to period. Over the long haul it’s about the same. Glenn Mason: we should continue doing what we have been doing and pave as we have the money. 

2009 Budget: Beverly explained that we would review the budget line by line and then vote on the total. A motion to increase Elec. to $725 passed. Tom Kondrat asked if would we be getting more money back under legal fees? Barbara responded that about another $1,000 should be reimbursed in fiscal 08-09. Ed Ota asked: what did we spend legal fees on? Barbara responded that it was mostly on the Clark case, which is the one we are being reimbursed for. Ed Ota made a motion (seconded) to remove $125 for newsletter/website.  Motion did not pass 30-33. Reserve account: Bob P. opined that we should increase this item. He feels that we need to start saving more for road repairs and savings for future pavement. Greg Howard: we should consider selling the lot that we own at the entrance with encumbrances to limit it to residential in order to raise money. Motion to increase reserve to $5000. Don Meader: not against fattening the reserve but we always have a budget surplus to fatten the reserve. Motion failed. 

Road Maintenance: Glenn Mason reported that he installed a new drain at Old Mill Rd. and Aviation Dr. Another drain was repaired in front of Roger Schippelettis. He had planned on more drainage work but because of the overage on winter maintenance he deferred some spring work. Summer maintenance: there was $6,000 left in the budget in March but did not do spring work because of the overage. He feels that $20,000 should be enough to continue with regular maintenance.  Winter maintenance had an overage. The board can only go over a line item by $2,000. Actually went $8490 over but we can only overspend by $2,000. Greg Howard: how much did diesel go up in price? Glenn Mason responded: over $2/gal.  Bob P. thanked Glenn Mason for the fine work that Eaglecrest had performed during the year. Ed Ota: is it cost effective to use calcium chloride with the sand? Glenn Mason: no, it’s very expensive and corrosive. It burns grass and lawns. It also requires a building for storage. Glenn Mason commented on the $6,490 overage: we took some precautions and did not spend some of the money. The corporation ended up within budget for total maintenance. We can take the $6,490 from savings instead of this year’s budget. Motion to take the $6,490 of overage from savings instead of the ’08-’09 budget. Greg Hoard believed that it should be paid from last years budget. Motion passed.

Tree trimming: this is for high limbing. Glenn Mason explained about the trees that were removed at the entrance. Al Davis- we should talk to NHEC about trimming near power lines. They should pay for that, not WVPO.

Move to accept $62,000 final budget. There is $13,451 left in savings. Nancy wants to propose encumbering the savings for paving. Don Meader: encumbering is only as good as the board. He doesn’t see the purpose in earmarking money. With few small exceptions the savings has always been spent for the roadwork. Glenn Mason: not in favor of earmarking either. We have always used savings on the roads. Nancy responded that if we put the money aside, we are heading in the same direction. Joe Dion felt that we should pay as we go. Glenn Mason added that we have to maintain what we have as well as to save for increasing the paving. Charlie Greene felt that prices are going up more than by what we are saving. He felt that we would only be able to pave by borrowing. Motion: set up an account that is specifically set up for paving. A discussion ensued about proper meeting etiquette

Motion: take $5,000 out of savings and earmark it for paving savings. Motion did not pass. 

Vote to accept $62,000 budget. Passed. 

Election of Trustees: A motion was made that the secretary cast one ballot for Tom Gill, Peter Lambert and Nancy Drach. Motion passed.

New Business: 3-year contract for Eaglecrest: Don Meader made a motion that we ask Eaglecrest to continue for three more years as our maintenance contractor. Passed.

By-law change: Beverly gave a brief history of the by-law changes procedures. Two by-laws were changed: The Board of Trustees shall monitor expenditures of the approved budget throughout the fiscal year. Should any line item of the budget be over-expended, the board has the authority to adjust other line items to cover the overage. The Board of Trustees shall, however, keep expenditures within the total expenses line of the budget as approved. 

The second by-law change that the Board made stated: The President is a member of the association and as such has the right to vote on any motion whether or not it involves a vote to break a tie. Ed Ota: are these in effect now? Beverly: yes. Don elaborated on the procedures involved. 

Petition by Ed Ota re: Eaglecrest withdraw as maintenance contractor: Ed explained that he submitted this on behalf of a neighbor who is not present. Ed withdrew the motion.

Item 2 re: committee of non-board members to find a road contractor: withdrawn by Ed Ota.

$62,000 budget $530 per assessment. 

Other business: Glenn Mori: is the body interested in having a user road fee? If we are going to have a user fee for runway we should have one for the road.

Ted Roberts: Would like to limit the number of proxies that one person can have. Don Meader responded that we have gotten legal opinions on this in the past. Let us research this and get back to you. 

Don: want to thank Board members & especially Beverly for the job done. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:28.

Peter Lambert

Secretary

